SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES

6.30 pm Monday 5th March 2018
Patients Present:

John Walton

Denise Shute

Ashley Shute






Norma Barker

Tricia Walker

Gavin Parker
Surgery Representation:
Dr K Thompson
Jenni Dollman
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	Apologies: PL, JA
Chair:  John Walton
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	Minutes of the previous meeting
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	Matters Arising

1. Teenager event at KEVI – TW updated the group with new dates.  Session on Stress Management during April 2018.  Jane Sanderman, educational psychologist has meeting with KT on 7th March to discuss event.  Event date still to be arranged.

2. Morpeth Health Centre Car Park
JW to write to housing developer regarding the roundabout junction expressing our concerns.  Done, letters sent 6th Sept and 31st Oct – no response received to date.  It was agreed there was nothing more to be done at this time.

3. Linden Homes (St George) - GP to contact site manager of development and discuss roundabout situation.  GP advised:  Galliford Tri not Linden Homes.

a. NHS contribution to the roundabout £60K which is being held by Northumberland County Council.  Query as to what is NCCs contribution?

b. GP to discuss with contact at NCC.  GP has left several messages with NCC and unfortunately hasn’t received a response to date.

c. GP has spoken with NCC and Galliford.  GP to keep a watching brief and will update the group when appropriate.
4. Liaison with neighbouring PPGs.

Representatives from many PPGs from the County.  How useful would it be to have an e.g. 6 monthly or annual update from other PPGs.  JD advised she would email all practice managers in Northumberland asking them to forward onto their PPGs.  Good response received so far.  8 contacts received.  Suggestions around:  topic(s) of common interest.  Good practice examples. Promote Age UK and CQC experiences.  List of useful contacts.  How do PPGs recruit new members?  Demographics of the groups (conscious that we are lacking in younger people).  Information exchange then meeting.  JD and JW to draft email.  Aim for June / July meeting.

5. Members advised that it was taking a while to have calls answered.  TW also wondered what training the practice gave it its receptionist – had experienced abrupt, non-empathetic responses.  Reception should ideally have a receptionist sitting at the desk as patients are often waiting at reception to be dealt with.  Members wondered if the bell was loud enough?  Members advised they had seen an improvement recently and advised they were impressed with the new staff also.
6. Members to write to Northumberland CCG and enquire about these 2 points:
a. Rumour that the Whalton Unit in Morpeth is to close and be relocated in Wansbeck Hospital.

Response:  Staff have not been given 6 months’ notice that the Whalton Unit is to close or that they will all be relocated to Wansbeck General Hospital.
b. The current waiting times and bed availability in the Northumbria A&E Hospital.

Response:  It’s no secret that A&E is under significant pressure due to winter, flu and norovirus. However, thanks to advanced planning and the hard work of our staff, please rest assured that Northumbria Healthcare is continuing to cope. We rank 12th out of 133 trusts in England for meeting the A&E target and today we are meeting the 4-hour target 94.5% of the time. We have every intention of doing better of course and are always looking to improve. We do ask that only people in immediate need of critical care attend A&E - with everyone else making use of alternative options like urgent care centres or 111 – but make no mistake: if you need help we will be there for you.

	KT TW

GP

JW JD

JD
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	NHS Choices Patient Feedback

Reliable, prompt, polite and caring
Have been with this practice for more than 20 years. Although I (thankfully) don’t have cause to visit very often, I have always found those in the practise to be polite, helpful, efficient, caring and reliable.


	

	5
	Age UK – JW Feedback

JW attended Age UK Annual General Meeting.  Very interesting.
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	Any Other Business

1. Dr David Ridley (senior partner) and Trish Ridley (senior practice nurse) are both retiring end July 2018.  The group were sorry that they are leaving but wish them well in their much deserved retirement.

2. GP raised Active Northumberland has been promoted by practices and other alternatives should also be offered, e.g. Age UK.

3. HealthWatch Northumberland has recently met with JD and left promotional materials.  It was agreed to invite HealthWatch to next meeting for 15 minutes.


	KT JD

JD
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	Date and Time of the next meeting: 6.30 pm, Monday 14th May 2018 at the surgery.
Apologies:  
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	List of PPG Meetings

(usually 1st Monday of month, every 2 months) at 6.30 pm:

14th May 2018

2nd July 2018

3rd Sept 2018

12th Nov 2018

7th Jan 2019


	


